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ACT ASPIRE  INTERIM ASSESSMENTSACT ASPIRE  INTERIM ASSESSMENTS  
  

This is the third year of the ACT Aspire testing for the Archdiocese of Chica-

go.  St. Barbara School test scores have continued to show a positive trend 

in terms of our students meeting or exceeding the benchmarks in English, 

Reading, Math and Science. The content area of Writing has proven to be 

difficult for the majority of our students, therefore, teacher professional 

development is focused on Writing for this academic year. The Lucy Calkins 

writing professional development provided by the Chicago Literacy Group in 

conjunction with the Big Shoulders Fund is paving the way for rigorous 

training for our teachers from Preschool through grade 8. This professional 

development will not only increase the teacher’s proficiency in instructing 

students with the curriculum but will provide students with a rigorous cur-

riculum that has bolstered proven improvements in daily writing and stand-

ardized tests such as the ACT Aspire.  

St. Barbara Aspire scores rank in the top third in the Archdiocese of Chicago 

schools, which we are proud of, but there is always room for growth and 

improvement. Students in grades 3-8 took the first of three online interim 

exams the past two weeks. These interim assessments will provide quantita-

tive data points that will better inform the teacher’s curriculum mapping 

and the objectives of the lessons. Our students have always been more than 

prepared to attend prestigious Catholic high schools in the Archdiocese, and 

we want to continue to ensure that our students are prepared for high 

school and beyond. The next newsletter will highlight more about test prep-

aration.  

I wish you a Happy Thanksgiving.  

Mrs. Nolazco  

Important Dates: 
11/22 - Free Day 

 
11/23 - Thanksgiving Day 

 
11/27 - Ladies’ Guild Meeting 

 
11/30 - Spirit Day & Dine-Out Night 

 
12/4 - 2nd Qtr. Progress Reports 

 
12/5 - GAO Gift/Wrapping Paper Pick-up 

 
12/5 - Santa Shop 

 
12/10 - Santa Breakfast 

 
12/15 - Christmas concert 

 
12/15 - Ladies’ Guild Dinner after concert 

 
12/18 - Ladies’ Guild Christmas Treat 

STUDENT COUNCILSTUDENT COUNCIL  

Congratulations to the 2017-2018 Student Council! 
 

 President: Victoria Mack  

Vice President:  Alanna Parcon 

Treasurer: Claudia Jimenez 

Secretary: Olivia Hulten      

School Representative: Sarah Weiner 

Auxiliary Member: Valerie Brost 

Auxiliary Member: Gabriel Salinas 



 STUDENT SPOTLIGHTSSTUDENT SPOTLIGHTS  
 

Mairah Lopez 
Class of 2025 

 

Mairah has always had a love for music, and when she was little, 

used to sit at the piano and just play around. When she turned 

4, she started formal piano lessons at the New Music School in 

Chicago, where she still takes private lessons & music theory 

today.  She now has several piano recitals under her belt.  She 

plays classical music as a foundation and can't wait to play her 

own pop songs so she can sing along! Music has not only fueled 

her love of music, but has helped her to grow her confidence!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Vincent Skokal 
Class of 2021 

 

Vince has been playing baseball since he was 2 years old.  He 

began playing T-ball at McGuane/Sheridan and has since ex-

celled at the sport. He has been part of 4 championship teams, 

has won 3 Cy Young awards, has been awarded a top fielding 

award and has consistently dominated at the plate.  Vince has 

also played for various travel teams.  His most recent team, the 

Generals, came in 1st place out of 26 teams for the season.  

They were also undefeated in a tournament held in Joliet.   His 

upcoming team, which is part of the Burr Ridge league, will be 

coached by future Hall of Famer, Jim Thome.  His primary field-

ing positions are first base, catcher and pitcher. 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 
  

STOCK MARKET PROJECTSTOCK MARKET PROJECT  
  

As part of our partnership with Big Shoulders Fund, 

our eighth grade class is participating in the Stock 

Market Project. Volunteers from Madison Dearborn 

Partners will meet with our eighth grade students 

monthly to instruct them in financial literacy. At the 

beginning of the project, the class was given $3,000 

and they selected stocks to invest their "money" in 

and learn how to manage said monies. The project 

is also monitored weekly as our school is in competi-

tion with other schools throughout the Archdiocese 

of Chicago Catholic Schools. At the end of the pro-

ject, any profits that exceed the $3,000 initially in-

vested are divided out equally among the eighth 

grade students and will receive this as a dividend at 

their eighth grade awards night ceremony!  

 

www.stbarbaraschool.org 

FOLLOW US ONLINEFOLLOW US ONLINE  
 

Webpage - www.stbarbaraschool.org 

Facebook - www.facebook.com/StBarbaraSchool 

Instagram - www.instagram.com/stbarbarachicago 

Twitter - twitter.com/StBarbaraChi 

YouTube - On YouTube, search  St. Barbara School 

             Check us out on greatschools.com!                            

   This educational website provides 

parents essential information to help improve educational 

opportunities for their children. By viewing GreatSchools.com 

ratings and reviews, parents can choose the right school for 

their family!  Let everyone know how great OUR school is by 

rating us!  Thank you for always supporting St. Barbara School! 


